

P.O. Box 9091 \ Greenville, S.C. 29604 \ (864) 232-LOVE (5683) \ www.theanchorage.org

Come away...

May 2020

Servant Leaders

Christina Auch
Lutheran
Peggy Dulaney
Methodist
Michael Fleenor, Chair
Presbyterian
Jonathan Jones
Non-Denominational
Alan Kinsey
Lutheran
Susan Leaphart
Episcopalian

Staff

Catherine Powell Founding Servant Leader

Support

Susan Leaphart Volunteer Coordinator Ellison Smith Treasurer

Advisors

Elizabeth Canham Episcopalian William Dietrich Quaker Peggy Dulaney Methodist Travis Ellison Presbyterian Kathryn Fitzgerald Catholic Glenn Hinson **Baptist** Merwyn Johnson Presbyterian Carl McKenzie Lutheran Kent Satterfield Episcopalian

Dear Friends of The Anchorage,

Wish I could ask each of you "How are you doing?" My guess is the response would range from 'stressed due to overwork' to 'enjoying the quiet with fewer distractions.' There may be some of you who are even dealing with having the virus yourself or perhaps your loved ones have it. Maybe someone you love has died from it and your world is shaken and may never be the same. Our hearts go out to you and ache with you. Our prayer is with and for all of you. May you know God is with you and within you, always turned toward you in love.

As always, our appeals for gifts invite you to prayerfully listen for God's leading to discern together what amount is best for you, for us, for others. These times are financially crippling for some people and for some non-profits. We sense God will lead each of us to know where and how to lend a hand, how to offer support.

The Anchorage annual friend/fund raiser will be held on Zoom this year and may be a total disaster. I sensed God whispering, "the worst thing that could happen is that you will mess up and look foolish. That's not so bad is it?" I laughed and said I was getting used to it! So, if you join us, please be patient and gracious with me? I know God will help and that is a huge comfort. The name this year is "Seeing with the Heart: Beauty in the Ordinary" and that seems to resonate with these times, doesn't it? I've heard many stories of folks who have noticed things in the last few months that they have never noticed before because they were too distracted – did not have the time to be fully present to the moment.

One of the positive things about this difficult time is that many seem to be more aware of how little they really need and are appreciating having fewer distractions. There is a movement away from being so busy. It may be providing more family time, more time for what is truly important. One friend put it well when she said she hoped we didn't just forget this and go back to the way things were before. A beautiful prayer is, "God help me to learn what you want me to learn in this disorienting time."

Hear again, this invitation from Jesus, "Come to me, all who are weary and carrying heavy burdens and I will give you rest." (Matt. 11:28) It may be that The Anchorage can play some small part in your response to that invitation. We're here if you need us and we long to provide support and encouragement for you as God leads. "Come away – anchor deep."

In hope, gratitude and prayer for you, The Reverend Dr. Catherine Powell Founding Servant Leader, The Anchorage

